January 22, 1946 Mr. J. C. Witter, Superintendent Fowler Public Schools Fowler, Kansas Dear Mr. Witter: I am enclosing our basketball schedule, in response to your request of January 21. The games are called at seven-thirty o'clock. Mr. Earl Falkenstein, the Financial Secretary of the Athletic Association, takes care of all reservations. There is a special price to high school students, but the seats are in a high balcony. I am sending a carbon copy of your letter to Mr. Falkenstein and I will ask him that he write you concerning the details. I assure you we will be very happy to have your senior class visit here at our University of Kansas. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF Enc.